
Delores G. Kelley, Chair SB 658 
Brian J. Feldman, Vice Chair Supporting 
3 East Miller Senate Office Building 
Annapolis, MD 21401 
 
Dear Chair Kelley, Vice Chair Feldman, and Members of the Finance Committee, 
 
I am a graduate student and graduate research assistant at the University of Maryland. I write to 
you today to urge your support on SB 658. 
 
I support this bill because collective bargaining operates as an effective means to address cost of 
living and employment concerns. In absence of these rights, student employees are unable to 
formally and bindingly negotiate with the university to address labor and employment issues. 
 
UMD’s minimum graduate assistant stipend is lower than every single flagship campus except 
for the University of Nebraska, when compared with estimated cost of living. My fellow students 
and I are struggling under severe financial stress while fulfilling our study and work tasks. 
 
If you have any further questions or need any additional information, please feel free to contact 
me at yhao@umd.edu. 
 
Thank you for your time. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Yeming Hao 
Graduate Research Assistant & PhD Candidate 
Department of Civil and Environmental Engineering 
3117 A.V. Williams 
University of Maryland 
College Park, MD 20742 
Email: ​yhao@umd.edu 
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